A reflection in times of pandemic: can the application of a tourniquet for blood collection still be considered a safe practice?

Uma reflexão em tempos de pandemia: o uso do garrote para coleta de sangue ainda pode ser considerado uma prática segura?

Carlos Hernani C. Marmol

Universidade Federal de São Carlos (UFSCar), São Carlos, São Paulo, Brazil.

Dear editor,

The year is 2021, but some issues seem to remain in the 1980s when the topic involves patient safety. The continuous and irresponsible tourniquet application in patients at the time of blood collection for laboratory tests⁽¹⁾ puts us on high alert in times of pandemic.

Laboratory blood tests generate results that influence medical actions by up to 70%⁽²⁾. In this scenario, access to single-use disposables in a hospital environment has become a source of protection and defense of collective or personal health. Latex gloves for procedures, disposable syringes, and needles, a vacuum blood collection system, among others, are tools that directly contribute to public health.

However, unfortunately, some practices insist on spreading, going against all efforts already invested to reduce the spread of coronavirus disease (Covid-19). The successive use of a tourniquet—

a product responsible for blocking blood flow, mostly a band of rubber, which purpose is to facilitate the visualization and access to veins at the time of blood collection — in patients can be considered a potential source of Covid-19 spread⁽³⁾. The practice of reusing disposable products has already become a longstanding⁽⁴⁾, however, it seems to be far from the over.

The lack of knowledge of the risks involved in the continuous use of a tourniquet $^{(1,5)}$ jeopardizes patient safety and, currently, can contribute to the dissemination of Covid-19. The inappropriate use of a tourniquet has already been studied worldwide $^{(1)}$, highlighting the need for emergency actions, especially nowadays.

It is undeniable that the pandemic has brought new learning to the scientific community; moreover, it showed that the multidisciplinary effort was and continues to be the key to open new horizons. We realized that simple attitudes, such as personal hygiene measures, can impact in a broader context. However, we must review some topics that are no longer so obscure; repeating old mistakes may take a learning opportunity away from them again.

REFERENCES

- 1. Salgueiro-Oliveira AS, Costa PJS, Braga LM, Graveto JMGN, Oliveira VS, Parreira PMSD. Health professionals' practices related with tourniquet use during peripheral venipuncture: a scoping review. Rev Lat Am Enfermagem. 2019; 27.
- 2. Eaton KP, Levy K, Soong C, et al. Evidence-based guidelines to eliminate repetitive laboratory testing. JAMA Int Med. 2017; 177(12): 1833-39. ISSN 2168-6106. Available at: https://doi.org/10.1001/jamainternmed.2017.5152. [Accessed on: 16 Sep 2020].
- 3. Aydogdu MO, Altun E, Chung E, et al. Surface interactions and viability of coronaviruses. Interface JR Soc. 2021; 18(174): 20200798.
- 4. Campbell B, Wells GA, Palmer WN, Martin DL. Reuse of disposable medical devices in Canadian hospitals. Am J Infect Control. 1987; 15(5): 196-200.
- 5. Mehmood Z, Mubeen MS, Afzal MS, Hussain Z. Potential risk of cross-infection by tourniquets: a need for effective control practices in Pakistan. Int J Prev Med. 2014; 5(9): 1119.

CORRESPONDING AUTHOR

Carlos Hernani Cruz Marmol 0000-0002-6930-1077 e-mail: hernanic48@gmail.com



This is an open-access article distributed under the terms of the Creative Commons Attribution License.

First submission on 04/28/21; last submission on 05/04/21; accepted for publication on 05/20/21; published on 07/20/21